

# FROM MR. HIGHBAUGH & MS. LAVENDER

We enjoyed one of our most rich and full weeks of the school year this past week as so many amazing partnerships were taking place at our campus. We celebrated dads, teachers, new families, and our Veterans through breakfasts, open houses, and chapels. What an amazing picture of community it was to see how our LCA family came alive in all its different facets to recognize these different groups of people for the way they impact our students. I am particularly thankful to Mr. Barnhart and Mrs. Straub for organizing our chapels on Friday. It was great to see our students and parents sharing their appreciation for our Veterans through songs, stories, and personal connections. I have a nearly 97-year-old grandfather, Otis Highbaugh, who served in the Navy during WWII, and am so thankful for the sacrifice that men and women in our armed forces have made. Thank you!

Let's choose to make this last week before Thanksgiving Break a great one!



Thaddeus Highbaugh
Principal



Emily Lavender Assistant Principal

## **WEEK IN REVIEW**



**Doughnuts with Dads** – Thanks to all the Dads, Uncles, and Grandparents who joined us.











**Veterans Day Chapels** – We were honored to recognize our Veterans for their service. Thank you to the parents who were able to come to our quarterly chapel!









## **CAMPUS NEWS & INFORMATION**

#### **PS Next Great Adventure**

This week we continued our series of conversations with our preschool families about the 23-24 school year. We are excited to continue these opportunities in the weeks leading up to Christmas break. Please look for more information in your PS teacher newsletters in the coming weeks.

#### **Parents in Prayer**

Join us each Thursday morning at 8:30AM in the 3rd-5th Grade Library. If you cannot attend, please keep these items in your prayers:

- Praise God for His wisdom and pray that it is imparted to us each day.
- Pray that our children will be faithful to God throughout their lives.
- Pray that the Bible will be real and personal to our children, providing them with a roadmap to live a Christ-like lifestyle.
- Pray that our teachers, staff, and administrators will
  have discerning hearts and minds to help our children
  and that the Holy Spirit will give them the right words
  to instruct and admonish.









**Elementary Robotics Team** 

## **UPCOMING EVENTS**

11/17 - Dress Down Day (PTF Candy Donation Reward)

11/18 - 5th Grade Entrepreneur Fair

11/21-25 - Thanksgiving Break - No school for teachers/students

12/6 - PS-KG Music Concert

12/13 - 1st-3rd Grade Music Concert

12/14 - 4th-5th Grade Music Concert

### PTF INFORMATION

Updates from our PTF on upcoming sponsored events:

- PTF Meeting Our monthly PTF meeting for December will be on 12/2 at 8:30 in the 3-5 library.
- Teacher Appreciation Committee We appreciate all our families who partnered with us to donate to our November breakfast for staff. It was a great blessing, and our teachers are thankful for your generosity!

## **SPECIALS HIGHLIGHT**

In this week's faculty spotlight, we are learning about some fun things going on in PE!

Our students have been working hard in PE class and we are so proud of the progress they continue to make! We just finished up our soccer unit with a variety of game play. Students in preschool through kindergarten were introduced to dribbling and shooting skills. Students in first through fifth grades practiced their dribbling, shooting, and passing skills. Moving on to our next unit, we introduced throwing this week. Our preschool, transitional kindergarten, and kindergarten students are focusing upon their rolling and underhand tossing skills while our first through fifth grade students will be developing the overhand throw. We are looking forward to this unit and all the fun games we will play in class!

Brenda Emery – Preschool, TK, 1st, and 3rd Laura Brown – Kindergarten, 2nd, 4th, and 5th